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Michael Jones, in his role as LRS president.

Michael Jones 

President of the Lincoln Record Society 2007-2015

Professor Michael Jones, who held the Society’s presidency for 
the years 2007 to 2015, brought welcome stability to the post 
a�er several tenures were curtailed by illness or relocation. 
He took over at the point when the Society was �nally able to 
access the large legacies of Kathleen Major, and others, which 
imposed a higher level of organisation and accountability 
than charitable law had previously required. Michael brought 
to the post a unique combination of qualities and interests. 
He was a ‘local’ who spent almost his entire working life at 
Nottingham, the university which was, until recently, the 
closest one to Lincolnshire. In retirement, he has continued to 
live close to the county boundary, and to develop his interests 
in the history of his area. His doctoral thesis, published as 
Ducal Brittany 1364-1399: Relations with England and France 
during the reign of Duke John IV (OUP,1976) introduced him 
to Lincolnshire history because the dukes of Brittany were also 
lords of the manor of Boston. Brittany and the English east 
midlands have remained his academic interests ever since. 

A feature of Michael ‘Brittany’ Jones’s career has been his 
commitment to the editing of records. For example, he has 
edited the acts of Duke John IV (in three volumes, 1980-
2001), of Duke John’s rivals Charles de Blois and Jeanne 
de Penthièvre (1996), of his hero the soldier Bertrand du 
Guesclin (2004), and with Judith Everard he co-edited the 
acts of Constance, duchess of Brittany, 1171-1221 (1999). 
A stream of articles and books in both English and French 
have brought his scholarship to a wider public. Nor has he 
neglected material remains, but with Gwyn Meirion-Jones 
undertook a survey of the manor houses and smaller chateaux 
of Brittany. �is necessitated much �eldwork and tactful 
meetings with the properties’ current owners, in the course 
of which Michael and Gwyn, with noble self-sacri�ce, were 
forced to consume many delicious multi-course lunches in the 
cause of scholarship.     

Equally notable has been Michael’s encouragement of the 
work of others. As editor of Nottingham Medieval Studies from 
1989 to 2008, he especially liked to help young contributors 
and to publish articles concerning, and o�en including, 

documents. He turned it from a house journal into a 
periodical of international stature. His time as literary director 
of the Royal Historical Society, 1990-1997, brought him into 
contact with the editors of sources of every period, while he 
himself prepared a new edition of that society’s Handbook of 
Dates for Students of English History (2008). 

Michael thus brought to the presidency of the Society an 
impressive combination of experience, enthusiasm, and skills, 
plus qualities as a brisk, shrewd and businesslike chairman. 
To these were added his warm appreciation for the work of 
his predecessors, as witness his moving tribute to a former 
president, Sir James Holt. Michael Jones would be the �rst to 
admit that his presidency was ably supported by the Society’s 
o�ce-bearers, to whom he would wish to pay tribute. With 
�e Southwell White Book now going into production, Michael 
may have resigned as our president, but he has by no means 
retired as a scholar. 

Alison McHardy


